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Madam President,


Let me begin by conveying my delegation’s appreciation to the delegation of Ghana led by Mr. Ebo Barton Odro, the Deputy Attorney-General and Deputy Minister for Justice, for the presentation of their second cycle UPR report.


The presentation has provided the Working Group with a frank and informative view of the many positive developments and also the existing challenges that remains in the promotion and protection of human rights in the country. 

Madam President, 

Among the many positive developments, Indonesia is encouraged to learn that Ghana’s national human right institution, CHRAJ, has played a key role in the protection of human rights in Ghana and in raising, educating as well as entrenching the culture of human rights on the masses. Such an achievement should be supported by the government through the allocation of adequate budgeting and by ensuring its compliance with the Paris principles.
Indonesia is also encouraged by the establishment of a roadmap to oversee the implementation of the Domestic Violence Act. We recommend that the Government continue to give full attention to this most important issue and to fully implement the Domestic Violence Act and its Roadmap.
The achievement of the government in lowering the prevalence of HIV and AIDS of adults and young generations in Ghana is commendable. We welcome the launching of the National HIV strategic plan 2011 – 2015 which will focus amongst others on raising awareness on the stigmatisation of people living with HIV, an initiative of great importance.
Madam President, 



In line with the Vienna Declaration and Program of Action, we  recommend that the Government of Ghana develop and implement a National Action Plan for human rights, in order to framework a systematic approach to the promotion and protection of human rights in the country.
In conclusion Madam President, my delegation would like to express its continuing support to the Government and People of Ghana for its determined efforts to better promote and protect human rights in the country.  

I thank you.
